Juli Jackson /alm

May 18, 1951

Hon. Frank B. Keefe Oshkosh National Bank Building Oshkosh, Wisconsin

Dear Frank:

I have received your letter of May 11th in regard to the clinical hospital at Bethesda. I have talked with Dr. Dearing and Dr. Sebrell at the National Institute of Health. They tell me they have heard these rumors but have not been able to trace them and they don't believe there is anything to them. They heard rumors that Commissioner Reynolds had said they had a lot of room out there and he wondered whether they were going to be able to use it. It was also mentioned in Jerry Klutz's column.

I have asked them to keep an eye on the situation and trace down any rumor they hear and notify me immediately. You may rest assured that I will do everything in my power and turn this place upside down if any attempt is made to use these facilities for any purpose other than that for which they were intended.

If you happen to hear any information at any time, I will be happy to hear from you and will be glad to work with you as we have worked in the past.

Sincerely yours,